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Depictions of Victorian Society: Class Stratification and Material Conditions 
 
 

Discussion Questions:  

1. How do the class issues in the excerpts of Jane Eyre reflect shifts in Victorian 
society? How about the shifts in treatment of women?  In particular, please think 
about the description of life as a governess in Chapter 17. 

 
2. In what ways does the novel reflect Victorian values and morality?  Is this 

different from the representations of morality we have read earlier in the course? 
 

3. In what ways is the novel a combination of the romantic and the Gothic?  What 
do you make of the descriptions of nature in the novel, particularly in Chapter 23?  
In particular, what effect does the description of seasons have?  How does this 
compare with the representations of nature in Romantic poetry? 

 
Guide for Responding: 

1. In Chapter 17, Bronte illustrates the problem of Jane’s social position.  At the 
party, she is forced to remain in the drawing room—a moment of literal class 
stratification.  As a study of gender relations, Jane Eyre also reflects a number of 
gender inequality issues at the time.  For one, Jane is able to work to make a life 
for herself, but she is confined in a career she hates; recall that she describes 
governesses to her mother in the following way: “half of them are detestable and 
the rest ridiculous, and all incubi.”  A woman’s social mobility was extremely 
limited; women’s class struggles were even trying. 

 
2. In part, Jane Eyre is a reflection of the Victorian emphasis on chastity, purity, and 

morality.  The two main characters are unable to declare their love for one 
another, let alone enter any sort of physical relationship.  In Chapter 17, for 
instance, Rochester has to restrain himself from calling Jane “my love”—a 
phrase that would not fit into the prim Victorian idea of relationships between the 
sexes.  The representation of this buttoned-up morality represents a distinct 
departure from a text like The Way of the World, in which morality seems to have 
little sway over its promiscuous characters.  Even in Pamela, where chastity is 
valued above all else, the sexual threat remains a very real one.  Jane Eyre, on 
the other hand, seems to articulate a stringent moral code well-suited to Victorian 
culture. 

 
3. The shift in weather (a peaceful summer day morphs into a rainy one), reflects a 

shift in mood.  The emphasis on the relationship between nature and human 
emotion is a token characteristic of Romanticism.  At the same time, the gloomy 
weather contributes to an atmosphere of mystery, terror, and secrecy 
characteristic of the Gothic. 


